Memorandum

Date:
8/5/2004

To:
Dale Johansen, Jim Merciel

From:
Martin Hummel

Re:
Central Rivers Wastewater Utilities (CRW)

Application for CCN in Case No. SA-2004-0470 (Private Gardens Subdivision)

Recommendation or Progress Report Needed by August 6, 2004


I visited the CRW office and facilities on July 29, 2004.

As of this first week of August, construction on the treatment facility for the Bar-B Acres subdivision, which is the service area involved in CRW’s most recent certificate case, has been restarted and will hopefully be completed by the end of August.

As I have noted previously, I believe the Bar-B Acres project should be completed before the Staff makes a recommendation regarding the current certificate application.  Otherwise there would be a concern that the Company is not completing projects already authorized by the Commission in previous certificate cases.

Once the construction is completed at Bar-B Acres, I do not believe there will be any major issues preventing me from recommending that the Commission grant the certificate requested in the current case, including the reasonableness of using CRW's existing rates for the proposed service area.  I believe there are only minor clarifications regarding the written description of the new service area, and a letter acknowledging an agreement regarding the application between CRW and the Staff, that need to be completed prior to writing a positive recommendation.

I expect to have my written recommendation completed by September 9, 2004.
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